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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2192

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Agriculture

Brief*

HB 2192 would change the name of “Lake Scott State 
Park” to “Historic Lake Scott State Park.”

Background

The  bill  was  introduced  in  the  House  Committee  on 
Agriculture at  the  request  of  the  Kansas  Department  of 
Wildlife,  Parks and  Tourism  (KDWPT).  In the  House 
Committee  hearing, Representative Hineman and  a 
representative of KDWPT testified in favor of the bill. The two 
proponents provided  a  brief  overview  of  the  park’s  unique 
cultural and geologic history. The KDWPT representative, in 
oral testimony, stated the name change would assist with the 
marketability of the park. No other testimony was provided. 

According to the fiscal note prepared by the Division of 
the Budget,  KDWPT states the bill would require the agency 
to  change  signage  and  publications,  but  stated  these 
changes would be made as part of their regular maintenance 
and have no fiscal effect on the agency. 

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


